
Pole Creek Ladies Golf 
End of Season Meeting Minutes 

August 22, 2024 
 
Meeting was called to order by Sue Seemann, President 
 
She thanked everyone for attending and gave special recognition to the Luncheon Committee and to 
Andy Singleton for hosting the event at her home. 
 
Sue recognized the current 2024 Officers and thanked them for making her job easier.  She described 
the organization as a well-oiled machine.  She also thanked all those who supported the league 
through their time on various committees.   
 
Officers for 2025 were announced:  Rose Reed, President; Stacey Hoffer, Vice President; Chantil 
Finklea, Treasurer; Mary Byerrum, Secretary; Lisa Neary, Tournament Chair; Madelyne Stevens, 
Assistant Tournament Chair.  An Assistant Treasurer and an Assistant Tournament Chair in Training 
will be determined at a later date.    
 
A new committee will be formed next year to work on a proposed Memorial Garden that will be 
created to provide a memorial for those league members who have passed away.  Sue Seemann and 
Cindy Moynahan (thanks to Cindy for the idea) will be leading the committee.  Deb Kohlwey and 
Marie Johannes will be the first members to be included in the garden.  A small initial contribution for 
the Ladies Club may be needed and Sue has offered to help maintain the garden (weeding, etc). The 
committee will work with Craig to determine location of the garden and potential costs.  
 
Winners were announced in a variety of categories. 
 
Linda Moore presented Match Play Winners:  Flight 1: 1st Place Pat Riddell $35, 2nd Place Susan 
Odneal $25. Flight 2: 1st Place Stacey Hoffer $35, 2nd Place Sue Seemann $25.  Linda encouraged 
more people to sign up for match play.  The more who play, the greater the payouts. 
 
Cindy Moynahan recognized those players who achieved a Hole in One, Eagle, or Birdies.  Mary 
Regehr had a Hole in One on Ridge 5.  Lisa Neary, Wendy Kohrt, and Madelyne Stevens each had 
an Eagle, and 85 Birdies were made by league members.  Wendy Kohrt had the most birdies with 14.  
A special thank you to Jeanne Anne for tracking this throughout the season. 
 
Janet Conneely presented Most Improved Golfers:  Flight 1: 1st Place Pat Wischmann, 19% 
improvement $30, 2nd Place Lisa Neary, 5% improvement $20.  Flight 2:  1st Place Stacey Hoffer 16% 
improvement $30, 2nd Place Amber Butterfield 12% improvement $20. 
 
Nancy Carmack presented Putt Pot and Chip-In results for the year.  High money winners include 
Linda Moore, Wendy Kohrt, Katie Simpson, Mary Byerrum, and Madelyne Stevens.  Most money 
earned with a putter was by Linda Moore who also had the lowest putt score of 27.  Most chip-ins by 
an individual was Madelyne Stevens (4) and three people had two chip-ins in one round:  Madelyne 
Stevens, Vanessa Reiter and Charlotte Heathcott. 
 



Madelyne Stevens awarded Ringers.  Flight 1: 1st Place Wendy Kohrt $30, 2nd Place Lisa Neary $20.  
Flight 2:  1st Place Nancy Carmack $30, 2nd Place Vanessa Reiter, Julie Richards and Pam Ortell $20 
each.. 
 
Pat Wischmann, Tournament Chair, recognized past Club Champions and presented them with a 
custom Pole Creek Ladies Club Champion towel.  Recipients were Susie Noel, 8 time champion, Lori 
Myers, 2 time champion, Linda Moore, 2 time champion; Mary Byerrum, Wendy Kohrt, and Deb 
Kohlwey (posthumously). 
 
The Tournament Chairs announced the Winners of the Club Championship. 
 
Congratulations to Lisa Neary, Club Champion for 2024!! 
 
Flight 1: Gross 
 
1st Lisa Neary   $100 
2nd Wendy Kohrt   $ 35 
3rd Mary Byerrum  $ 30 
 
Flight 2:  Gross 
 
1st Julie Richards  $ 75 
2nd Nancy Carmack  $ 35 
3rd Beth Daniel   $ 30 
 
Flight 1: Net 
 
1st  Sue Seemann  $ 40 
2nd Kris Ramer   $ 35 
3rd Rose Reed   $ 30 
 
Flight 2:  Net 
 
1st Linda Wenzek-Barth $ 40 
2nd Darlene Klancke  $ 35 
3rd Mary Brooks   $ 30 
 
Meeting was adjourned by Sue Seemann 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Byerrum (for Susan Odneal) 
Pole Creek Ladies Golf Secretary 
 


